
 
 

 

June 27, 2023 
 
Ald. Marina Dimitrijevic 
Chair, Finance and Personnel Committee 
City Hall, Room 205 
200 East Well St. 
Milwaukee, WI 53202 
 
Dear Ald. Dimitrijevic: 
 
Historically, the Common Council – City Clerk’s Office has staffed a part-time lobbyist position 
(Intergovernmental Policy Manager – Senior), working on behalf of the Common Council and in 
collaboration with the Department of Administration – Intergovernmental Relations Division.  
 
Recently, to provide more capacity for responding to the Council’s needs, the City Clerk’s lobbyist 
position was upgraded from part-time to full-time.  
 
To still better improve the Common Council’s ability to make its voice heard, and to have greater 
influence when negotiating with local, state and federal officials and stakeholders, we respectfully 
request that a currently vacant Intergovernmental Policy Manager position be transferred from the 
Department of Administration – Intergovernmental Relations Division to the Common Council – City 
Clerk’s Office. This change would result in the City Clerk’s Office and the Department of 
Administration each having two lobbyist positions. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Jim Owczarski 
City Clerk  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


